Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act, regarding your authority’s enforcement of the Domestic Minimum Energy Efficiency Standard (MEES) Regulations. 

The rules set a minimum energy efficiency level for domestic private rented properties, and came into force on 1 April 2018. 

I would like to know: 

· How many compliance notices your authority has issued to landlords for suspected non-compliance with the Domestic MEES
None.

· How many financial penalties your authority has issued to landlords for a confirmed breach of the Domestic MEES rules
None.

· The total value of the financial penalties issued by your authority under the Domestic MEES rules
£0.
The Trading Standards Team prioritises public protection threats based on risk and harm; and utilises intelligence to inform this process.  Work on EPC matters has been assessed as being of low priority for 2018/19. Whilst, not conclusive in the making of an assessment, Leicester Trading Standards has not received any complaints from the public or others relating to EPC in the last 3 years.
We note that no additional resources were provide to local W&M Authorities in order to take up the addition burden of the legislation and it was introduced at time when regulatory interventions/staff establishments have been reduced due to reductions of Revenue Funding.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

